URS

June 25, 2008

Brian Bateman

Director of Engineering

Bay Area Air Quality Management District
949 Ellis Street

San Francisco, CA 94109

Subject: Submittal of Application for Authority to Construct — Marsh Landing Generating
Station

Dear Mr. Bateman:

Mirant Marsh Landing LLC, an indirect wholly owned subsidiary of Mirant Corporation
(“Mirant”) proposes to build a nominally rated 930 (approximate) net megawatt (MW) combined
cycle and simple cycle power generation project within Mirant’s Contra Costa Power Plant near
Antioch, California. The attached document is an Authority to Construct / Permit to Operate
Application to the Bay Area Air Quality Management District (BAAQMD) for the Marsh
Landing Generating Station (MLGS).

The new MLGS will be a state-of-the-art power plant including two-275MW quick start
combined cycle (Siemens FlexPlant10) units using “dry” cooling technology for its operation and
two-190MW quick-start simple cycle Siemens 5000F gas turbines. The MLGS will utilize the
best available technology for environmental performance.

An Application for Certification for this project was filed with the California Energy Commission
on May 30, 2008 (Docket # 08-AFC-3).

The enclosed application includes completed BAAQMD forms and supporting information, as
well as a DVD containing electronic copies of air quality and public health modeling input and
output files. A check for the permit application fees is also enclosed (check #7001245 in the
amount of $582,196).

Please contact me at (510) 874-3055 if you have any questions or require additional information.

Sincerely,

Mark A. Strehlow, P.E.
Leader, Air Quality and Public Health
URS Corporation

Enclosures:
Application with DVD - 3 sets
Check for Permit Application Fees
cc: Mike Monasmith, California Energy Commission
Jon Sacks, Mirant
Ron Kino, Mirant
Lisa Cottle, Winston and Strawn
Anne Connell, URS

URS Corporation

1333 Broadway, Suite 800
Oakland, CA 94612-1924
Tel: 510.893.3600

Fax: 510.874.3268





